                         POLICY STATEMENT ON SELECTION AND NONSELECTION

INTO THE NATIONAL HONOR SOCIETY

Selection
Selection to the National Honor Society is an honor bestowed by the faculty committee on behalf of the school faculty. Students may not apply for membership. Selection is made on the basis of scholarship character, and leadership. Selection is nondiscriminatory and fair. The knowledge of the requirements and of the selection process is available in this written form to faculty, students, and parents.

Process of Selection
The first step is an academic screen made by the guidance office. Students must have at least a 3.800 grade point average to be considered. The candidates are invited by the faculty sponsor(s) to fill out a survey of their service and leadership experiences. They are also given this policy statement in order that they understand the requirements and the process of selection. They are notified that the survey is not an application and that filling out the survey does NOT guarantee admittance. An administrative and faculty screening of potential members is then conducted in order to assess character, service, and leadership. Then the faculty committee charged with selection of members meets to discuss the candidates. This committee is chosen by the sponsor(s) with the help of the department heads and principal. Recommended committee members are from fine arts, english, math, social studies, science, and foreign language departments. The selection is by majority vote. Lastly, selected students are tapped for membership and an induction ceremony is held.

Nonselection
A student who is not selected may only appeal to the faculty committee for the following reasons:

1) if a procedural error, such as a name left off the list in error 
or 
2) a mistake was made in calculating the grade average. 
The chapter sponsor(s), the principal, and the committee members are not obligated to share any specific information regarding the nonselection of a student. Failure to accord an honor is not a deprivation of a right. According to legal opinion by the NASSP Legal Counsel to the National Honor Society, students or their parents contesting nonselection are not entitled to a hearing or to an explanation of nonselection, as due process does not apply in such cases. The sponsor(s) and the principal are willing to explain and discuss the general process of selection with parents and students.
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